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City Administrator Approval: Kevin Lahner, City 
Administrator:  KL 

Finance Department Review: 
Rich Abbott, Finance Director  RA 

City Attorney's Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney BR 

Subject: 
Approval of the proposed Tree Growing Agreement between Johnson's Nursery, Inc. and the City of Waukesha. 

Details: 

The Parks, Recreation & Forestry Department (WPRF) is always seeking more cost-effective and efficient 
means of operation. Because of the effects of the emerald ash borer (EAB) we are continuing to remove 
more trees than we are planting each year. As part of the approved 2019 operating budget, funds were 
set aside for a second year of growing agreements to help with this problem. With this tree growing 
agreement, we would put down the first installment of $35 per tree, which averages about 20% of the full 
cost, on the trees at Johnson's Nursery this year, locking in future prices and guarantying future stock for 
several years in the future. We will continue to utilize this program in the future, given a positive experience 
with this second set of contracts. Specifics regarding tree species, size and timeline are included in the 
attached contract for Johnson's Nursery, of which the amount is $4,550.00 for 130 trees. 

Options & Alternatives: 
WPRF could continue to purchase trees on a bi-annual basis, however, this agreement locks in future prices at lower 
rates than would be paid in the future. This also guarantees stock, that trees will be available for purchase and 
plantinq. 

Financial Remarks: 
As part of the 2019 Forestry Operating budget, $9,800.00 was earmarked in 5610.53510, Non-Assessed Trees to 
go towards the growing agreements. PRF proposed using all $9,800.00 of this, divided between two nurseries, to 
get the lowest prices for each species. $4,550.00 will be the contract amount with Johnson's Nursery, Inc., which is 
the down payment of $35 per tree for 130 trees. 

Executive Action: 
Recommend approval of the tree growing agreement between Johnson's Nursery, Inc. and the City of Waukesha, 
and authorize the Mayor to enter into this contact. 

Committee Recommendation: 
The Parks, Recreation and Forestry Board recommended to council to approve contract with Johnson's 
Nursery at the February 18, 2019 meeting. 

www.waukesha-wi.gov 


















